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Fairer Aberdeen Board 
Note of meeting held on 29th October, 2015   
	Present:
Cllr Gordon Graham    ACC (deputy Chair)
Cllr Jim Noble                ACC 
Cllr Yvonne Allan          ACC
Arthur Forbes               Aberdeen Civic Forum

Aileen Davidson           Regeneration Matters

Moyra Mair                   Regeneration Matters

Fay Morrison                Regeneration Matters

Adrian Watson             Police Scotland
	In Attendance:
Susan Thoms             Aberdeen City Council
Anne Knight              Aberdeen City Council


	Agenda Item
	Notes
	Actions

	1.  Apologies
	Cllr Jenny Laing, Chair, ACC

Joyce Duncan, ACVO

Linda Smith, NHS

Jody Reid, Regeneration Matters

Andy MacLeod, Aberdeen Civic Forum

	

	2. Somebody Cares Application

	Cllr Graham stated that there was one item on the agenda for the special meeting and asked Susan to give the Board background information on this item.  Susan explained that Cllr Laing had received a letter from Brian Taylor from Somebody Cares requesting an emergency meeting of the Fairer Aberdeen Fund. The meeting was to discuss an application from Somebody Cares for funding to cover the loss of income they have suffered due to a closed road beside their Hazlehead premises, restricting customer access.  Susan had invited Brian along to the meeting to give him and the Board an opportunity to discuss the application and answer any queries.

Brian gave the Board a brief history of Somebody Cares and how its intention was always to be self-funding and how their warehouse sales accounts for 80% of their funding. Brian discussed the impact his organisation has to those in need by providing food parcels, furnishing homes etc.  Brian explained the reason he had come to the Fairer Aberdeen Board with his application was for compensation because the council closed the road to their premises for 10½ weeks, which resulted in a loss to them of £42,000 and their foot fall was down by 60%. 
The road is now open, and the closure was on behalf of the developers who were carrying out work beside the premises. The developers did not pay compensation as an alternative road allowed access to the premises.

The Board decided not to award funding at this time. Although they were sympathetic of the situation and appreciate the value of the work the charity does in the City, they did not feel that the debt recovery aspect of the application met the criteria for the Fund, nor that it should be the responsibility of the Board to cover the lost income.

The application also asked for funding to cover the costs of a Food Manager and a new van. The Board already funds the Aberdeen Food Bank Partnership to coordinate and support food banks in the City, and the Board were concerned that this might be duplication and would have liked to see more evidence of the organisation working in partnership with other food banks. The Board expressed the view that they would be happy to consider future applications from the organisation, as part of an open bidding round, if they can show evidence that they are working in partnership and not duplicating the work of any other organisations.

Board members were concerned that the organisation had been advised to apply to the Fund, as it did not meet the criteria and required Board members to attend an additional meeting.

	Susan to advise the organisation of the Board decision.



